
Dear Neighbors
These mailings are designed to keep neighbors informed of Dartmouth’s 
planning process to develop undergraduate apartments at Lyme Road.

Please note the next community meeting will be held in early April, not Feb. 22. 

How to Stay Informed
FAQs and other information about this project are available in 
the Planning & Design Phase section of the Campus Services 
Projects website at campus-
services.dartmouth.edu/projects. 

Email campus.planning@dartmouth.edu to let us know if you 
are interested in receiving periodic email notices.   

Questions: Email your thoughts or concerns to 
campus.planning@dartmouth.edu.

What’s Happening in Late February & March?
• VP of Campus Services Josh Keniston and EVP Rick 

Mills will meet with leaders from key stakeholder groups.
• Our team will dive more deeply into the planning process 

to incorporate feedback on the housing proposal and 
concerns about mobility, sustainability, resiliency, and 
recreation.

• The next community meeting will be scheduled in April. 

Jan. 20: Community Engagement

Students Provide Input
Undergraduate students recently shared their ideas and 
views on the proposed Lyme Road apartments with the 
planning team during an online focus group and a student 
town hall. In addition, more than 1,100 undergraduate 
students participated in the winter housing survey. Early 
findings from the survey indicate significant interest in 
apartment-style living and amenities at this location.

76%

17%

7%

Prefer residence hall or Greek house within walking distance from the Green

Prefer new apartment 1.5 miles from the Green

No preference

Planning Work Continues

More than 240 neighbors joined the Jan. 20  community 
webinar hosted by the planning team. The “Planning for 
Possibilities” strategic campus framework was presented 
as well as the concept for developing apartment-style 
housing on the east side of Lyme Road. The team also 
polled participants with questions focused on the character 
of the Lyme Road area, recreation, mobility, and other 
amenities, and whether this project could be leveraged to 
address other improvements in the area. Following are 
some of the polling results:

Presentation materials, the meeting video, and polling 
responses are posted on the project website.

Write three words that capture what makes the Lyme Road area
unique and special to you.

Click on the map and drop a pin where you access trails.

Dartmouth is committed to an integrated, sustainable Lyme 
Road plan that addresses energy, transportation, 
landscape, and ecology. We want to build upon and 
strengthen existing recreational uses, keeping in mind the 
needs of both the community and Dartmouth students. We 
are listening to community and student ideas.

To fully incorporate feedback and other data into the 
process, Dartmouth is extending the planning process. Our 
next community meeting will be scheduled in April. 

https://campus-services.dartmouth.edu/projects/projects-planning-design-phase/sustainable-energy-program
mailto:campus.planning@dartmouth.edu
mailto:campus.Planning@dartmouth.edu
https://campus-services.dartmouth.edu/projects/projects-planning-design-phase/lyme-road-south-planning-project
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Dartmouth Planning Office
4 Currier Place, Suite 306
Hanover, NH 03755

Dear Neighbors
Keeping you informed of Dartmouth planning in the Lyme 
Road area
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